14 June 2006

To the Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission,
“Same-sex: Same Entitlements” Submission

I would like to make a personal contribution to the National Inquiry into the specific area of Discrimination against People in Same-Sex Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits. 

As a 34 year old woman who is in a 16 year live-in relationship with my high school sweetheart – yes, another woman – I would like to register my concern about each and every one of the issues outlined in the Same-Sex: Same Entitlements Discussion Paper commissioned by HREOC. 

My partner and I are fortunate enough to be in a comfortable financial position, at least at this point in our lives. We each have promising professional careers thanks largely to the mutually supportive nature of our relationship. As for what the future holds, who knows? Unfortunately, unless legislative amendments removing all forms of discrimination are made, the safety nets in place to assist couples in difficult and often unexpected circumstances will not apply to us, nor to others in committed and healthy relationships like ours. What have we done do deserve this exclusionary treatment, apart from not conform to the so-called ‘natural’ order and doing so happily? 
It is the Government’s responsibility to take the lead and ensure that all citizens are treated equally and without discrimination. This must come in the form of legislative change, without which social justice for all cannot and will not be achieved. In democratic societies it is essential that notions of Church and State be separated – it is enough already that same-sex attracted people and those living in same sex relationships must contend with wide-scale social prejudice and vilification, let alone face systematic discrimination in so many aspects of our lives. Discriminatory legislation, such as the examples detailed in the discussion paper for this inquiry, perpetuate misguided notions of what is right and wrong – thereby validating unwarranted sentiments toward and actions against innocent people; it serves as a permission slip to be bandied around when push comes to shove. Laws do affect people’s lives. 
To date, my partner and I have been lucky. But without the protection of the law, what happens tomorrow?

Sincerely hoping this inquiry will result in concrete changes for the betterment of society via the removal of second-class citizenship,

[Name Withheld]  
SYDNEY AUSTRALIA 
